

## Region Meeting 6.12.21 – held via Zoom meeting

Open at 2:06pm with a moment of silence

Followed by the serenity prayer

12 traditions read by Collyn

12 concepts read by DeLynda

### **ROLL CALL**

Facilitator: Steve H - here

Secretary: Leska - excused

Treasurer: Brittni – here

Regional Delegate: James K - here

Regional Delegate Alternate (AD) – Collyn – here

H&I Chair – Phil - here

PR Chair – Vacant

Webmaster -Justin - absent

Outreach Chair – Delynda - here

URICNA – Rusty - here

Campvention – James K - here

### **RCM**

Sasquatch – Sarah M - here

Central – Tanith – absent

Lakeside – Cody P - here

UWANA – James H – late

UWANA Alternate – Joey L - here

High Uintah – Tammy - absent

Northern – Derek Representing - here

Others in attendance:

Meet Quorum @ 2:13pm

April Minutes – Motion to approve Cody, 2<sup>nd</sup> Sarah - approved

## **Admin Reports:**

**Facilitator:** Steve – Asked about who holds a key to the PO Box and who is checking it. Brittni checks PO Box.

**Secretary:** Leska – Absent – last months minutes will serve as report (Thanks for opening and taking notes 😊)

**Regional Treasurer:** Brittni –Central cashed their \$300 check, I paid the storage for 6 months and have requested reimbursement from Campvention and URICNA. Paid Justin for hosting? Nothing aside from bank statements in the PO Box. Until we receive the reimbursements from the sub-committees we don't have any money to put into our H&I, PR and world donation fund. I have reached out multiple times to UWANA's treasurer to get payment but have been unsuccessful. I have started receiving direct deposits from Northern again. See additional attachments.

✔ Thanks!

## Your items have been renewed.

Product	Quantity	Term	Price
.COM Domain Renewal <a href="http://uricna.com">uricna.com</a>	1 Domain	1 Year	\$19.17
Subtotal:			\$19.17
Tax:			\$0.00
Total:			<b>\$19.17</b>

### Payment History

Name: **Brittni Krstich** Unit: 

Address: 

Access Code: 

Paid Through: **Nov 30, 2021**  
Last Payment Date: **May 07, 2021**  
Total Current Due: **0.00**  
Next Payment : **101.00**  
Next Payment Due Date : **Dec 01, 2021**

Date Paid	Description	Receipt	Payment
05/07/2021	Credit	77944	0.00
05/07/2021	Visa *9700	77944	615.50

- World Convention of NA 38 has been hosted November 2022 in Melbourne, Australia. Contract was signed with an exit clause dated for November 2021.
  - World Convention of NA 39 will be held in Washington, DC, 29 August – 1 September 2024
  - World Service Conference 2022 is being looked at and trying to overcome current COVID restrictions and financial limitations.
    - o CP web call today had an overwhelming consensus to hold the conference in person, that Regions are willing to cover some if not all of their travel expenses.
    - o I suggested we hold a fundraiser specific to WSC 2022 and pit regions vs. regions as a friendly competition.
    - o We will meet again in July to further discuss the practicality in holding WSC 2022 in person.
  - Rocky Mountain Zonal Forum have been collaborating with other US zones. Collyn has a little more information on what has been on the agendas.
  - RMZF is considering collaborating with the Plain States Zone for the CAR/CAT report. This will be held on January 28-30, 2022 in Grand Island, Nebraska.
    - o This will help reduce the number of Zones that NAWS and WB will need to collaborate with.
- End of report In Loving Service James K (801) 637-5478

## **Utah Regional Alternate Delegate Report: Collyn –**

Region June 12, 2021

RDA / AD Report

### **Highlights from April CP Web Call**

- Financial
  - o Legal costs and in house production are most expensive budget items
  - o Lit sales are increasing
  - o Contributions are rising; including recurring donations
- WSC22
  - o Highly unlikely to be in person
  - o Discussions on how to proceed
  - o Motion V3 – all 20-22 Project Plans will be revisited If/When Resources are Available – they are not available.
- Sponsorship Day – currently same day as National AIDS Day
  - o Polled to see if we should change it – too close to call. WB will discuss
- Environmental Scan
  - o How do we collect and report info in a virtual atmosphere
  - o What type of info shall be collected if different from past years due to pandemic

### **Highlights from May Zonal Meeting**

- Carla declined WB and Zonal participation – she was nominated by our Zone
- Should our Zone consider offering services?
  - What about funding?
  - Are our limitations still valid from RMZF inception?
- US Zones info – see last cycle report and attachments
  - To date we have solidified a Mission and Vision

If there are any questions on these topics or NAWS please let us know. We will research and answer!

In loving service,

Collyn, AD

### **Regional Webmaster Report:** Justin -

Hosting renewed for \$143.88 so I'll need a check from region for reimbursement (already sent receipt to Brittni)

Uricna.com domain renewed, forwarded Brittni the receipt, she reimbursed already

No major changes - just trying to keep event page up to date with latest flyers for campvention/uricna

updated the ssl certificate for region site as well as uwana site - updated so both expire or need renewal on the same date every 3 months

keeping it short since i wasnt at region and didn't necessarily report any of this live..

Justin B

Region Web Chair

### **Outreach Chair:** DeLynda -

Delynda - Utah Region  
Outreach Chair report  
June 12, 2021

Hello Family,

I was not able to attend any of our Area's service meetings since we last met.

I did run into an addict from Price, Nate M., at the Lakeside Learning Day event and he and I visited for a bit. He let me know that a couple of the treatment centers in Price would like to have a meeting come into their facility and said he would text me some contact information. I had not heard from him so text him this morning. I will continue to try to get ahold of him to get this information and make an effort to connect and offer support.

I also text Tammy N. this morning with High Uinta to remind her that we meet today at 2:00 and offer any assistance. As of the time I am writing this report I have not heard back from her.

I am also going to be reaching out to Joey T. from Northern as from what I understand their Area is also really struggling. At the time I am writing this report, I am hoping someone from Northern is attending the meeting today.

I am still looking forward to doing some traveling to different meetings in different parts of Utah and getting to know some addicts across the state, however, I will say this probably won't really happen until the Fall as my summer is booked.

If anyone has anything that I can assist with, please let me know. I am happy to serve wherever I am needed. My contact info is below.

ILS,  
DeLynda H.  
Outreach Chair  
(307) 679-2684  
delynda@allwest.net

**Hospitals and Institutions Chair:** Phil - Steps by mail Steve is going to talk to some of the GSR's about steps by mail program, try to find a single point of accountability and some guidelines perhaps.

**Public Relations Chair: OPEN**

**URICNA:** Rusty –

**Campvention:** James K – See attached Minutes/Report

## **RCM Reports**

**Lakeside:** Cody –

### **Lakeside RCM Report**

**PR.** Will get some literature into Red Barn (half way house and 2 year life skills academy). Jail coordinator still has not been showing up to PR meetings. James K will be reached out to her she said she

would attend again when addicts can be let into the jail to hold meetings. But we still need to be getting literature into the jail somehow. It was decided we would reach out to Phil who does regional H&I to see if he can get info for us. Getting literature into the jail at this time is very important.

**Activitis**–Bingo night was a huge success. On April 17<sup>th</sup> there will be a vision board activity after the meeting at the dance academy.

**PR** Learning days went well. Safe Harbor still on the list need to find contact with the right people to get in. Only facility that is operating right now is Elevations. Meeting weekly 8-15 young adults. Thank you to everyone who attends these meetings. H&I regional chair person is trying to contact jail to see if we can get additional literature in. Meeting schedule is shared with Northern. Contemplating having just our own meeting list without Northern. Just a discussion nothing is set in stone yet. We need to elect a new vice pr chair.

**Activities Brittni** – Bingo activity, Vision board activity, and learning days has all taken place. Next event will be the tie die event on June 19 at 4pm. Derrik and Marshall will be hosting this event. Leska will be the speaker. Location is a park called Gray Hawk. Flyer is already on the website. Brittni has been activities chair for about 3 years. Derrik is willing to step up.

#### **Nominations and Elections –**

PR Chair – James K qualified himself – was voted back in unanimously  
Literature Chair – Kurtis qualified himself – was voted back in unanimously  
Activities Chair – Derrik qualified himself – was voted in unanimously  
Webmaster – Marshall qualified himself – was voted in unanimously

**Meeting lists** – right now is combined with Northern. Covid made it impossible to keep lists updated. Tossing around idea to have just our own LUANA meeting list without Northern's meetings. We need to be self-reliant and have our own meeting list. Some of the meetings listed by Northern are not being opened, do we really want to be sending newcomers to meetings that may not even be opened. James K will contact Danny T about active meetings.

Rusty has a motion to adopt regions by laws and modify them to work with Lakeside. Intent to create uniformity throughout the region. We will table this until next month. GSRs will take back to homegroups in the meantime. Hopefully will vote on this next month.

Co-hosting New Years with UWANA will be discussed next area meeting.

Thanks for letting me serve.  
Cody P.

**Sasquatch:** Sarah -

**UWANA:** James H -

**Central:** Tanith - ABSENT

**Northern: OPEN – Derek reporting** - No GSR's from Ogden are supporting area, only members from Logan. Rep was unsure what meetings are live in Ogden at this time. Some talk about splitting the area again

**High Uintah:** Tammy - ABSENT

**Old Business: None**

**New Business:** tentative time and date in Heber Aug 14<sup>th</sup> Heber possibly at Kevin's office. We will confirm soon

**Open Forum: None**

Next Meeting: August 14<sup>th</sup>, 2021 in Heber – location TBD

Meeting Closed.